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November, updates were provided within each workstream. I would like to thank all those who
contributed to these updates as well as those who continue to be engaged in the transformation
activities.

Festive Gathering
As we reflect on the past year, I’m looking forward to seeing as many of you as possible at our
annual Festive Gathering on December 13. This is an opportunity to connect with colleagues
and celebrate as a community the many things that we have accomplished together this past
year.

Finally, as the year comes to a close, I wish all of you the best for the holiday break. I hope you
all take the time to rest, spend cherished moments with family and friends, and return refreshed
and reinvigorated for the new year.

Sincerely,

Lynn Wells, PhD
President and Vice-Chancellor

Update from Provost and Vice-President, Academic
It seems like it was only yesterday when we welcomed Laurentian University’s fantastic students
back to campus to start the 2024-2025 academic year. And yet here we are, less than two
weeks after our basketball teams played their last home games of the year in the Ben Avery
Gymnasium, and also just a few weeks until the end of the year. Those last two home basketball
games provide apt representations of the contrasting ways people in our community have
experienced the first term of this academic year. The women’s basketball team played with heart
to win a come-from-behind, hard-earned overtime victory; playing with amazing heart,
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The ORS and VPR team would also like to thank Heather Dufour for her service as Innovation
and Commercialization Coordinator. Heather is now a Technologist in the Perdue Analytical
Facility. The search for a new Innovation and Commercialization Coordinator will begin in early
2025. In the meantime, faculty and students can email research-recherche@laurentian.ca

Strategic Research Plan Development Update
Members of the Strategic Research Plan planning committee have met with Strategy Corp Inc.
to review the draft framework, principles and goals for the next Strategic Research Plan.
Feedback from the Senate will be shared with members of the committee as the plan continues
to be revised and refined. The committee will meet again early in 2025 to review the next draft
which will subsequently be shared with Senate for feedback.

Research Week 2025
Research week activities will take place between February 24-28, 2025. Faculty, staff and
students will have opportunities to participate in a number of events including research insight
talks, poster presentation sessit㤀 ceFA儇耀
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